[image: ]Board of Trustees Meeting
University of North Florida
Thursday, August 15, 2024 at 10:45 AM
Virtual
Attendance
Trustees Present: Michael Barcal, Jason Barrett, Mike Binder, Jack Boyle, Jill Davis, Jay Demetree, John Gol, Kevin Hyde, Chris Lazzara, Paul McElroy, Steve Moore, and Nik Patel
Trustees Absent: Allison Korman Shelton
Minutes
Call to Order 
Chair Hyde called the meeting to order at 10:45 AM.
Public Comment 
Chair Hyde offered the opportunity for public comment. Dr. Mark Halley, UFF-UNF President and Associate Professor in the College of Education and Human Services, presented his public comment. A copy of the public comment is attached to these minutes as an appendix.
Chair Hyde thanked Dr. Halley for his public comment.
LINE Proposal Mayo 
Dr. Mei Zhao, Interim Dean of Brooks College of Health, presented the Linking Industry to Nursing Education (LINE) Mayo Clinic proposal for Board consideration. UNF is seeking Board approval for the $543,283.50 LINE proposal between Mayo Clinic, Jacksonville and the UNF Nurse Anesthesiology Program (NAP) with a state match of $1.086M.
Dr. Zhao noted that there was huge support from the Northeast Florida community, as there is a demand for nurses and physiologists. Additionally, Brooks College of Health’s NAP program is the one in the Northeastern Florida region.
Chair Hyde asked for a MOTION to APPROVE the LINE Proposal for Mayo Clinic. Trustee Binder made a MOTION to APPROVE, and Trustee Gol SECONDED. Chair Hyde offered the opportunity for questions or discussion. Trustee Gol stated that this is great due to Borland Groover’s experience with the shortage of CRNAs. Trustee Davis stated that Mayo Clinic is an untapped resource and expressed her contentment with the LINE proposal and the impact it will have on UNF students. Chair Hyde closed the discussion, and the Board unanimously approved the LINE proposal for Mayo Clinic.
LINE Proposal HCA 
Dr. Mei Zhao, Interim Dean of Brooks College of Health, presented the Linking Industry to Nursing Education (LINE) Healthcare South Atlantic Division (HCA) proposal for Board consideration. UNF is seeking Board approval for the $166,00 LINE proposal between HCA Healthcare South Atlantic Division and UNF Nurse Anesthesiology Program (NAP) with a state match of $322,000.
Chair Hyde asked for a MOTION to APPROVE the LINE Proposal for HCA Healthcare South Atlantic Division. Trustee Demetree made a MOTION to APPROVE, and Trustee Lazzara SECONDED. Chair Hyde offered the opportunity for questions or discussion.  There being none, the Board unanimously approved the LINE proposal for HCA Healthcare South Atlantic Division.
[bookmark: _Hlk175758336]Reapproval of UNF General Education Core Courses 
Dr. Kaveri Subrahmanyam, Dean of College of Arts and Sciences, presented the reapproval of UNF General Education Core Course and noted that new guidance from the BOG has prompted minor changes to the original submission. The Board unanimously approved the University’s General Education curriculum original submission on June 13, 2024. 
All courses with an IDS prefix have been removed. In lieu of IDS 1932: First Year Interdisciplinary Writing Seminar, UNF has added ENC 1143: Writing with Evidence and Style, as the required first-year writing course.
Chair Hyde asked for a MOTION to APPROVE the Reapproval of UNF General Education Core Courses. Trustee McElroy made a MOTION to APPROVE, and Trustee Demetree SECONDED. Chair Hyde offered the opportunity for questions or discussion. There being none, the Board unanimously approved the Reapproval of UNF General Core Courses.
Adjournment 
President Limayem thanked Chair Hyde on behalf of UNF faculty, staff, and students for started the Kevin and Kathi Hyde Endowed Scholarship. Chair Hyde adjourned the meeting at 11:00 AM.


Appendix I
Public Comment– Dr. Mark Halley
Board of Trustees Meeting
August 15, 2024

Chair Hyde and Members of the Board of Trustees,
Good morning, and thank you for accepting my request to provide public comment. I’m Mark Halley, and I am Associate Professor in the College of Education and Human Services. I am also President of the University of North Florida Chapter of the United Faculty of Florida (UFF-UNF). If you recall my comments in September of last year when you voted on the Post-Tenure Review policy, you will be glad to know my comments today will be much shorter.
I would like to comment briefly today on Agenda Items 3 and 4. The total of these items is $709,238.50. I simply wish to note that this amount is approximately 4.4% of the $16,134,491 average in recurring funds since Fiscal Year 2022 that was allocated by you, the Board of Trustees, to faculty salaries but, according to data provided by Vice President of Administration and Finance Scott Bennet to the UFF-UNF bargaining team, frozen and not spent on faculty salaries. On July 23, the UFF-UNF bargaining team asked the Board of Trustees bargaining team what these funds that you, the Board of Trustees, budgeted for faculty salaries were spent on since they were not spent on faculty salaries. We are still waiting for a response. Were you aware that the University has not expended over $16 million per year as you, the Board of Trustees, have directed that they be spent? Do you know what these funds that you allocated for faculty salaries but were frozen, and therefore not spent on faculty salaries, were actually spent on? As you no doubt know, UNF faculty are grossly underpaid, and UFF hopes to work closely with you and the Administration as we ensure our outstanding faculty are appropriately recognized and compensated for their extraordinary contributions to student success.
Thank you.
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